WINTER COMES EARLY...

In October & November we have feverishly worked on
our Church building, trying to complete our bathroom/
nursery addition & new foyer, before the snow came.
Unfortunately, winter came early. By God's grace that has
not stopped our progress. We are so thankful for the
faithfulness of our Church family to continue working in
spite of our harsh weather conditions. Soon we will have
it all closed in and will be able to complete our
bathrooms which will be such a huge blessing.

Ever since we have moved into our new building God
has sent us new visitors, giving us 1st time visitors in all
but one of our services since September. We also have
several families currently attending our Core Values class
and are interested in Church membership. The Lord has
really been blessing during this season. We are all
exhausted each week when we come to Church after
having built the building while maintaining our own lives,
but every Sunday the Lord blesses us with His presence
and give us the strength to keep moving forward.
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We are so thankful for so many of you who have given
to help us make the dream a reality and convert our new
property into our Church home. We were recently in a
Church Planting Conference at Calvary Baptist Church in
American Canyon, CA where God gave us another $10k
to go toward our Church project. Praise His holy name.

We have seen $35k come in so far and still need $15k
more to complete our project and finally have some
Church bathrooms.

We are so excited about the opportunity to use this
property for Jesus Christ. Already we have been able to
add midweek services, our kids Bible club, & a young
adults Bible study. God has already allowed us to fill up
our auditorium and we have had to add 10 more chairs
to accommodate all of the visitors. It is great to see God
growing our Church family in the heart of winter. We are
looking forward to a busy Christmas season as we
celebrate the birth of Christ, as well as beginning our
new year with our revival with Dr. John Goestch Jan. 8th
-11th 2023

We are so thankful for all of your prayers and support.
We know that we wouldn't be here without each & every
one of you.
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